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2009).  However, at present research has almost exclusively 
focused upon unconsolidated, loose sediments that form 

and turbidity currents that transport huge quantities 

the relative abundance of geophysical data which can be 
acquired from research vessels, enabling the detailed 
geomorphological mapping of large landslide scars and 
debris lobes at the base of slopes.  In contrast, very few 
studies have previously attempted to assess bedrock 
rockwall behaviour within a submarine canyon, which 

processes and, subsequently, regional geohazard 

of the canyon rockwalls over the course of more than 20 
individual dives; this dataset was supplemented by rock 
samples collected during these dives and by shipboard 

that would not have been visible if shipboard geophysical 
equipment was solely relied upon during the survey.  Of 
particular interest was the apparent spalling failure of 

slopes, often consisting of coarse gravel, pebble and 

foot of slopes impacted by spalling failures; this debris was 
rarely colonised by biological communities which could be 
an indicator of frequent rockfall events.  It is suggested 
that hydrodynamic stresses could exacerbate the spalling 

Internal fracture networks impose a major control on 

were evaluated and modes of failure (e.g. planar, toppling 
or wedge) were assessed against each lithology where 

observations, discontinuity assessments and laboratory 
testing results, an understanding of the geomechanical 
properties of the bedrock can be obtained and linked with 
past and ongoing rock slope processes within the Whittard 
Canyon.  These conclusions will have a wider implication 
for ongoing geomechanical processes within submarine 
canyons on a global scale.
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